
 

 

 

OVERISEL TOWNSHIP 

Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting 

4/14/2015 

 

 
 

Call to Order: Supervisor Russ Van Dam called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm and he opened 

 with prayer. 
 

Members Present: Russ Van Dam, Pat Reuschel, Renee Hop, Tom Flokstra and Harv Jipping.  
        
Minutes: The March 24, 2015 Board meeting were read for approval and the Annual Budget Hearing 

 minutes were read for approval.  
 

Al Co Commissioner: Jim Storey gave an update on county activities: Dog loss claims update- new 

  compensation schedule and claim form, voted to join the Ag Incubator program, working on  

 election phone line, power plant ground breaking- 1:30 on Tues on Fairbanks. 
 

Overisel Fire Department: Chief Ron Horsting reported a total of 9 calls for March. Mike Lugten gave a 

 report on township fire boundary lines and the need for an update. 
 

Overisel/Fillmore Deputy: Ray Retamal reported a total of 47 calls in March. 15 for Overisel. 
 

Zoning Report: Appeal Board meeting Monday, April 20. 
 

Supervisor: Van Dam reported that in May a bid will go out to reconstruct 136th with Heath township 

 and a culvert needs replacement with an approximate cost of $162,000 with that project. 

 

 A Special election to raise the sales tax to 7% with 10 other public amendments to increase Road 

 Revenue and supplement the School Aid Fund will be held on May 5, 7 am - 8 pm at the township 

 hall. (complete proposal can be viewed online -

 www.senate.michigan.gov/sfa/Publications/BallotProps/Proposal15-1.pdf) or in the township hall. 

 
 
 

Motions: 
      1.  A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Renee Hop to approve paying the bills. 

 Motion Carried. 
 

      2.  A motion was made by Tom Flokstra and supported by Harv Jipping that the meeting stand 

 adjourned.  Motion Carried. 

 
  

Next Meeting: The Overisel Township Board of trustees meeting will be held Tuesday, May 12, 2015 at 

 7:30 pm in the Overisel Township hall.                                                                         

 

 Renee Hop, Clerk 


